
 
Additional Funding for  

21st Century Community Learning Centers  
 

The New York State Education Department (NYSED) has just awarded a limited 
amount of additional 21st Century funds to fully fund three programs that had been 
partially funded in Round 5 last year and 17 new programs that will be known as 
Round 5-B.  The $8.9 million became available as the result of unexpended carry-
over funds and a small supplemental grant from the U.S. Department of 
Education.  The NYSED determined that this funding was inadequate to conduct 
a new competition; therefore, it has funded further down the list of Round 5 
fundable applications for each geographic area – New York City, the Big Four 
Cities and the Rest of State.  The additional funds were awarded as follows:  
 
Round 5 partially funded in 2009; to be 


